MINUTES

Pike Road Town Council Special-Called Meeting Wednesday, February 2, 2022, | 7:00 AM Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Gordon Stone called the meeting to order at 7:00 AM. Councilman Steindorff opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor Stone led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. It was noted that notice of this special called meeting was posted as required by law and all council members were notified of the meeting.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Rob Steindorff, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, and Chris Myers. A quorum was noted.

Consideration of the minutes: Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to suspend with the reading of the minutes of the previous meeting, seconded by Councilman Dunn. Unanimous consent was given.

Business at Hand:

Ordinance 2022-0494 Police and Permitting Jurisdiction of the Town of Pike Road. Mayor Stone and Jonathan Smith, Planning Director, both gave background information and the importance for the future of the town to secure the 3-mile jurisdiction by adopting the ordinance. After much discussion and questions that were answered by Mayor Stone, Jonathan Smith and Susan Copeland, Councilman Dunn made a motion to suspend with the rules and address the ordinance. Councilman Steindorff seconded. The roll call vote was all yay without a vote by Mayor Stone. Councilman Dunn then made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2022-0494 Police and Permitting Jurisdiction of the Town of Pike Road, seconded by Councilman Steindorff. The vote was four yay and one nay, by Councilwoman Bradsher, without a vote by Mayor Stone. The ordinance was adopted. (Ordinance 2022-0494)

Councilman Myers asked under other business the status of the grave of Georgia Washington. Mayor Stone noted that due to the installation of the modulars, the project was put on hold, but that he would be sure to get back on top of it and get a plan for moving forward with the updates to her grave.

With no further business at hand, Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adjourn at 7:43 AM, seconded by Councilman Dunn. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W Burke, Clerk Treasurer

Gordon Stone, Mayor